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MAY PROGRAM 

 

 

 
 

 

Tuesday, May 13, 2014 

1:30 PM, Speaker 

Relief Society Room 

LDS Church 

1969 Williams Highway 

Grants Pass 

 
 
 
Genealogy: Chasing Your Own 

Tales (Part I) 

 

 
 

Judy Leipold, GPGS Member 

 

 
 

VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 
I am so excited about our programs for the next 

two months. I was thinking they should be titled 

“Searching for Family Stories” but came across 

another, more creative title while searching the 

internet: “Genealogy: Chasing Your Own Tales.” 

Genealogy is more than just the names and dates 

of those who came before us. It is how they lived 

and what they did. GPGS member Judy Leipold 

will share a part of her journey, involving research 

methodologies, fact finding missions and 

documentation requirements she used to obtain an 

engraved headstone for her great grandfather, a 

Civil War veteran. This will be followed by a short 

PowerPoint presentation on other ways you can 

uncover your own family stories. The June 

meeting will be devoted to the family stories 

attendees have discovered. I hope you share this 

time of discovery. 

 

Linda Rahberger 

 

 

(Newsletter continues on Page 3)
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Society Contact Information: 

 

Grants Pass Genealogical Society 

P.O. Box 214 

Grants Pass, OR 97528 

Website: www.gpgenealogy.org 
To contact GPGS via e-mail:  grantspassgenealogy@gmail.com 

Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/gpgenealogy 
 
 

 

Meetings held on 2
nd

 Tuesday of each month (except July, August, December) at 1:30 PM at the 

LDS Church, Relief Society Room, 1969 Williams Highway (corner of Harbeck), Grants Pass, 

Oregon. 

 

Annual membership is $15.00 for one individual, or $20.00 for two or more individuals living at 

the same address. 

 

 

 

 

 President Newsletter Editor 
 Celeste Guillory Janis Seaton 

 541-471-1944 541-474-4686 

 cacese36@gmail.com janisseaton@earthlink.net 

 

 Vice President Membership Committee 
 Linda Rahberger Jeri Paradise 

 541-479-4670 541-476-0607 

 lr97526@gmail.com jeribray@msn.com 

 

 Secretary Facebook Manager 
 Linda Kent Cindy Suda 

 541-592-3736 541-955-8838 

 lindak@cavenet.com 

 

 Treasurer Greeter 
 Shar Fairchild Pat Heumann 

 541-613-3030 541-441-6737 

 donsharf@gmail.com bernardsqueen1942@gmail.com 

 

 Webmistress 

 CynThia Sincere 

 csyncere@hotmail.com 

  

http://www.gpgenealogy.org/
mailto:grantspassgenealogy@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/gpgenealogy
mailto:Cacese36@gmail.com
mailto:janisseaton@earthlink.net
mailto:Lr97526@gmail.com
mailto:jeribray@msn.com
mailto:lindak@cavenet.com
mailto:donsharf@gmail.com
mailto:bernardsqueen1942@gmail.com
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(continued from Page 1) 

New Webmistress 

Let us introduce you to our new Webmistress, CynThia 

Syncere. (Yes, that is a capital “T” in her first name!) 

We are so lucky to FINALLY get our webmaster 

position filled. We have been doing our best for the past 

several years, but have really needed to find someone 

with the experience and expertise to fully assume the 

duties. CynThia currently maintains websites for the Grants Pass Garden Club and 

Grants Pass LDS Singles/31 Plus, and also handles the annual 

announcement/registration site for the Family History Center’s October Seminars. 

 

CynThia has been researching genealogy for 40 years. Her interests include 

English, French, Israeli and Native American ancestry and assisting with DAR 

certification. She uses the RootsMagic genealogy software and has posted her 

family tree at FamilySearch Family Tree and Ancestry.com. If you see CynThia at 

our next meeting, please be sure to thank her for stepping up to serve. With Cindy 

Suda as Facebook Site Manager and CynThia Syncere as Webmistress, GPGS is 

now well represented in the 21st Century internet community. 

 

Facebook Update 

There's now a link on our Webpage leading to our Facebook page, thanks to our 

new webmaster! We have 44 followers, 4 new genealogists discovering & liking us 

during April. I encourage you to check out our page for many terrific leads & links. 

Our 46 posts this month were viewed by 629, with 78 people engaging by clicking 

on a link & 50 others liking, commenting or sharing. Topics included links to 

wonderful new state-by-state research pages along with research sites for West 

Virginia, Arizona, Ohio, Lithuanians in Chicago & the US Gen Web Archives. 

Make the most of your discoveries by checking out the links to "Turn The Page" to 

glean everything available & the Latin Genealogy Dictionary for common terms 

used in wills, parish records and land records. Along with local class & meeting 

reminders, there were links to cool maps, historic ones from when California was 

thought to be an island to one showing the US by ethnic makeup by counties, and 

great information such as how to find the census enumeration district by searching 

with an address, to information on the Displaced Persons Camps in Europe in the 

aftermath of WWII. Don't forget about this great resource! If you have any 

questions, I'd be happy to assist you. 

 

Regards, Cindy Suda,  

GPGS Facebook Site Manager 
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Clarification About Board Meetings 

The Grants Pass Genealogical Society Board of Directors meeting is conducted 

from 12:30 to 1:15 just prior to the general meeting and program of the month. 

 

All members and the public are welcome to attend the Board of Directors meeting. 

Any member wishing to be heard is asked to write their topic on a paper located at 

the sign-in table and their question, topic or suggestion will be addressed at the end 

of the Board of Directors meeting. 

 

There is no need to remain in the lobby until the end of the BOD meeting - all are 

welcome. 

 

GPGS Now Has an Email Address 

Grants Pass Genealogical Society now has a contact Email address 

(grantspassgenealogy@gmail.com). The address will be posted to our website 

during the current upgrade. 

 

Article Submitted by President Celeste Guillory 

Although Celeste continues to recuperate at home from a nasty fall she took a 

couple of months ago, she was able to prepare and submit the following article 

about her research on a local Grants Pass citizen, Lulu Benedict Voorhies. 

 

Local Pioneer Attends DAR 80
th

 Anniversary Meeting 
 

The Josephine County Historical Society has a unique group of history 

players who portray many of the pioneers of this county at local 

various functions. Shortly after moving to Josephine County in 1997 

my first contact with them was during a cemetery tour at the pioneer 

IOOF Cemetery in late Fall. Walking through a pioneer cemetery in the 

dark and listening to the “ghost” of these pioneers was a trick as well as 

a treat and the ambiance was thrilling to say the least. 

 

Over the years since then I’ve attended many of the cemetery tours as an adult 

chaperone of Rogue Valley Young Marines who volunteer their time to serve as 

escorts for the cemetery tours. The historical players recite a short story about their 

“pioneer” and I often wondered how their script came together. A few weeks ago I 

set out to prepare a presentation about LuLu Benedict Voorhies, wife of pioneer 

newspaper owner Amos Earle Voorhies. 

 

mailto:grantspassgenealogy@gmail.com
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Well, I started this project at the Historical Society Library 

on 4
th

 street and was pleased to have dozens of newspaper 

clippings to read through. The Voorhies Family frequently 

made news within the community and the newspaper 

wasn’t shy to print their adventures. Mr. Voorhies was one 

of the first editor/owners of a newspaper in Oregon to 

receive news from the Associated Press.  Mr. Voorhies and 

his wife LuLu traveled and regularly sent stories back home 

telling about their travel adventures. Good news for me in 

preparing the script. 

 

Of course I referenced ancestry.com and familysearch.org 

for other information to round out details about LuLu. I attach a photo of LuLu on 

one of her trips abroad, and you can see she and Amos had lots of stickers on their 

luggage showing where they had traveled. Impressive! 

 

LuLu made her first appearance since passing away in 1964 to celebrate the 80
th
 

anniversary of the local DAR chapter on April 26
th
 2014.  I hope people enjoyed 

hearing from Mrs. Voorhies, who was a charter member of the Applegate Trail 

DAR Chapter. 

 

I look forward to doing more research for the Historical Players and hope to make 

history come alive through these stories. 

 

Celeste Guillory 

 

Recommended Websites 

In honor of Cinco de Mayo (May 5), here are a few websites to help those 

researching Mexican ancestry. 

 

www.familysearch.org 

Don’t overlook FamilySearch. It should be your first stop for any research project. 

I recommend clicking on the “Search” button, then “Records,” then scroll down to 

the bottom of the page and select “Mexico.” This will yield a list of the records 

they hold for Mexico, broken down by State. Remember, if a camera icon is 

shown, the images are available for viewing. If it says, “Browse Images,” the 

names have not been indexed yet—but if it tells you the number of images, there is 

a searchable index for the data. Just to whet your appetite, the following datasets 

are available with searchable images: Mexico Baptisms 1560-1950 (43 million 

http://www.familysearch.org/
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images), Mexico Civil Registration 1832-2005 (1.5 million images), Mexican 

National Census for 1930 (just posted in March 2014).  

 

www.genforum.genealogy.com/mexico 

Mexico Genealogy Forum. This is a message board for inquiries (and answers) 

about Mexican genealogy. It has a search function so you can search to see if 

anyone else has posted information or questions about your ancestor. 

 

www.genealogy.about.com/od/mexico 

About.com Genealogy. This website contains links to Mexican Genealogy 101 (a 

basic research guide), Spanish Surnames (explains about origins of surnames and 

how Spanish-speaker surnames are constructed), Researching Your Hispanic 

Heritage and other topics. 

 

Lookup Question Answered 

Celeste received this nice thank you from M.A. Berube who had an inquiry she 

was able to answer for him. 

 

Montréal, le 22 Février 2014. 

 

Ms Celeste Jaymot Guillory, 

of Grants Pass, Oregon. 

 

I would like to thank you so very much for the Bérubée information that you 

willingly sent me, regarding Rachaël-Jean Bérubée daughter of Richard-M. 

Bérubée and Christy-M. Martin. I found out that she was born on January 1983 in 

Oregon: and was married on Nov. 22, 1999, In Mason Co. WA. to Nicholas-Glen 

Wilbur III. 

 

The Thomas- B. Bérubée married to Roselynn Baker is Richard-M. Bérubée's 

brother, although I did not know that they were parents of two daughters namely; 

Jennifer 1974 and Mara 1976. Their respective parents were: Thomas-B. Bérubée 

Sr and Barbara-J. Gildon from Maine. Again, je vous remercie bien sincèrement de 

votre aide. 

 

Bien vôtre. 

Al Bérubé 

 

 

  

http://www.genforum.genealogy.com/mexico
http://www.genealogy.about.com/od/mexico
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Upcoming Events: 

 

GPGS (Grants Pass Genealogical Society) meetings are held at 1:30 PM on the 

second Tuesday of each month (excepting December, July and August) at the LDS 

Church, corner of Harbeck Road and Williams Highway in Grants Pass. Board of 

Directors meetings are generally held at 12:30 PM prior to General Meetings and 

are open to any members who wish to attend. 

 

RVGS (Rogue Valley Genealogical Society) meetings and classes are held at the 

Jackson County Genealogy Library (JCGL), 3405 South Pacific Highway, 

Medford. Classes designated as OLLI provide an introduction to genealogy for the 

beginner or advanced beginner. The series of classes runs five weeks and is offered 

exclusively to OLLI members on one day of each, and to RVGS members/non-

members on alternate days each week. The OLLI class dates shown in our 

newsletter refer to the ones available to RVGS members/non-members. 

 

May 13 GPGS Meeting at 1:30 PM. Topic Genealogy: Chasing Your Own 

Tales, Part I. Our member Judy Leipold will share her research 

project on her great-great grandfather, civil war veteran. 

 

May 17 Genealogical Forum of Oregon Spring Seminar, at the Milwaukie 

Elks Club, 9 AM to 4 PM. Features F. Warren Bittner, Certified 

Genealogist, giving presentation on German research. See the flyer at 

end of newsletter. 

 

May 17 Rogue Valley Genealogical Society Spring Seminar, 9:00 AM to 4:30 

PM. Cost: Members full day $35 or $10 per session, Non-members 

$70 full day or $20 each session. (Save money by joining RVGS for 

only $30 a year!) See the flyer at end of newsletter. 

 



8 
 

May 20 RVGS Meeting 1:30 – 3:30 PM. Ayers, Oregon: Rediscovering a 

Forgotten Community, presented by Tom Sayre and Roger Roberts. 

Ayers was a working community near Ashland that thrived during the 

first half of the 20
th
 century. The research project started with a 

research request to the JCGL to find someone’s great-grandmother. 

 

 Diggin’ In the Dark follows from 3:00 to 9:00 PM (free research at 

the Jackson County Genealogy Library, where they have 11 computer 

stations equipped with genealogy subscriptions and a huge 

genealogical database and book collection). 

 

June 7 Brick Wall Roundtable Discussion, 10:30 AM to 12:30 PM at JCGL. 

Free workshop (register at 541-512-2340). 

 

June 10 GPGS Meeting at 1:30 PM. Genealogy: Chasing Your Own Tales, 

Part II. 

 

Jul 25 Josephine County Historical Society Pie and Ice Cream Social, 4-7 

PM at the Schmidt House Barn and Garden. 

 

Aug 2 Fantastic Flea Market. The Daily Courier makes their parking lot 

available every year so that local nonprofit organizations can sell 

items to raise operating funds. It is our major source of income for the 

year. We call on all members to donate saleable items and/or help 

staff our booth. 

 

Aug 2 Summer Genealogy Fest, Summer Seminar offered by Genealogical 

Council of Oregon and Oregon Association of Professional 

Genealogists. To be held at Lane Community College, Eugene, 

Oregon. Early Bird (postmarked by July 1, 2014) registration cost is 

$65.00 for seminar, $16.00 for lunch. Seminar price rises to $70.00 

after July 1. See the attached flyer for details, registration form and a 

full class listing including several additional speakers and topics. 

 

Aug 5 Picnic Potluck for GPGS members (you can bring a guest) from 12 

Noon to 2:00 PM at outdoor pavilion, LDS Church, Harbeck Road 

and Williams Highway, Grants Pass. You may want to bring a lawn 

chair if you would find the metal benches and tables uncomfortable. 

 

Sep 9 GPGS Meeting at 1:30 PM. Speaker topic to be announced. 
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Sep 18 Genealogy Workshop for the Public, sponsored by Grants Pass 

Genealogical Society. This will run from 6:30 to 8:00 PM. Details are 

pending. FREE. 

 

Oct 11 Family History Seminar, all-day public event jointly sponsored by the 

Family History Center and Grants Pass Genealogical Society. FREE. 

 

Oct 25 Graveyard Tour presented by the Josephine County Historical Society 

Living History Players at 4:00 and 6:00 PM in the International 

Organization of Odd Fellows/Masonic Cemetery, Grants Pass. 

 

Dec 9 GPGS Christmas Luncheon at TapRock Grill from 11:30 to 2:30 PM. 

 We need a volunteer to coordinate this event. 

 

Dec 20 Celebrate Christmas Past, from 1-4 PM at the historic Schmidt House 

and Barn, Grants Pass. Sponsored by the Josephine County Historical 

Society. 
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